OSHA & COVID-19 Reporting & Other

COVID-19 Safety Programs:
· Enforcement Stay on COVID-19 Recordkeeping and Reporting: Effective February 5, 2025, OSHA announced it will no longer enforce specific COVID-19 recordkeeping and reporting requirements under 29 CFR § 1910.502. This means employers are not obligated to maintain a COVID-19 log or report COVID-19-related fatalities and hospitalizations under this specific regulation. However, standard OSHA recordkeeping and reporting obligations under 29 CFR part 1904 remain in effect.​
Employer Recommendations:
· Maintain Compliance with Existing OSHA Regulations: Despite potential changes or delays in specific regulatory areas, employers should continue to adhere to current OSHA standards to ensure workplace safety and compliance.​
Heat Illness and Workplace Violence Regulations:
· Heat Illness Protections: In July 2024, President Biden proposed federal regulations to safeguard both indoor and outdoor workers from extreme heat. These regulations would require employers to implement measures such as providing cool water, shaded break areas, and mandatory rest breaks when temperatures reach certain thresholds. However, the status of these proposed regulations under the current administration is uncertain, and they may face delays or potential abandonment. ​ 
· Workplace Violence Prevention: The Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) had been working on standards to address workplace violence, particularly in high-risk industries like healthcare and social services. The progression of these standards is currently unclear, and they may be subject to postponement or discontinuation.​
Given the evolving nature of these regulatory initiatives, it's crucial for employers to stay informed about updates from OSHA and other relevant authorities to ensure ongoing compliance and the safety of their workforce.

